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CARTERET COUNTY-BEAUFORT AIRPORT AUTHORITY MINUTES 

Regular Meeting 

August 26, 2021 

Video Conference Call 
 

Members Present:  

Jon Brearey, Bob Coles, Scott Evans, John Floyd, Tom Higgins, WF Parker and Chairman Pat Joyce were present. A 
quorum was established. Others present were Jesse Vinson, Airport Manager, Kristen Sanner, Business Manager, Jay 
Talbert and Randy Fender, Talbert and Bright, and members of the public.  

Call to Order: 

Vice Chairman John Floyd called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and led the meeting attendees in the Pledge of 
Allegiance while Chairman Joyce worked on connecting to the video conference.   

Approval of Agenda:  

The agenda was reviewed. Resolved, Dr. Coles made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, while Mr. Parker 
seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously carried.  

Consent Agenda: 

The following items were reviewed as a part of the consent agenda: Minutes of July 22, 2021 and August 9, 2021, 
Committee Reports, Financial Reports, and the Management Report. Resolved, Dr. Coles made a motion to approve 
the consent agenda as provided, while Mr. Brearey seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously carried.  

Public Comments: 

Mr. Chad Noble, Crystal Coast Aviation, noted that the FBO has provided fuel flowage reports as requested by the 
authority. Dr. Coles asked that Mr. Noble also prepare reporting on the aircraft parked on the ramp. Mr. Noble agreed 
to review the FBO contract and the specifics of the reporting requirements.  

Chairman’s Report: 

Vice Chairman Floyd deferred the Chairman’s report until Chairman Joyce is present.    

Old Business:  

Talbert & Bright Update  

Mr. Fender reviewed Talbert & Bright’s monthly update provided in the agenda packet. There is no update on the ALP 
as it is still under review by the FAA. For the Fuel Farm Construction Site Work, a final balancing change order has 
been prepared and is awaiting contractor acceptance. Construction closeout documents will follow. A final pay 
application will be processed at the completion of these items. A letter was sent to Sunland Builders on April 8, 2021, 
regarding costs for failed QA tests on the project. Per the project specifications, the contractor is required to pay for 
any retesting costs due to failed tests. For the Fuel Systems, the project is completed and TBI will work through the 
closeout process in conjunction with the Site Work project. AVGAS tank issues are being coordinated with the 
contractor and Crystal Coast Aviation. For the Airfield Vault Electrical Utilities, the construction NTP was issued on 
August 9, 2021 with a contract completion date of September 19, 2021. Construction is underway and Progress Meeting 
No. 1 was held on August 19, 2021. Minutes were prepared and distributed for this meeting. Construction is currently 
on track to be substantially complete by the contract completion date. For the T-Hangars & Taxilanes, a second bid 
opening was held on August 3, 2021 at the airport and two bids were received and opened. Trader Construction 
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Company was the low bidder for the base bid schedule and selected bid alternates with a bid amount of $4,005,051.00. 
The Bid Opening checklist was sent to the EDA for their review and the EDA provided the concurrence that the project 
may be awarded to Trader Construction Company. The Authority voted at a special meeting on August 9, 2021 to 
award to Trader Construction Company. Construction contracts have been sent to Trader for their execution and will 
be sent to the airport for execution once received. Contracts must be fully executed by September 2, 2021 per the 
contract documents. For the Runway 3-21 Rehabilitation, A draft work authorization for the preliminary investigation 
phase was sent to the NCDOA on July 23, 2021. Comments were received from the NCDOA on August 20, 2021 and 
responses to the comments as well as a revised work authorization will be sent to the NCDOA this week. TBI has 
created a project in the NCDOA’s EBS system for the full design of the Runway 3-21 rehabilitation to assist the NCDOA 
in request for funding. It is anticipated that funds will be awarded for this project in FY 2022. The earliest funding will 
be available for construction of this rehabilitation would be FY 2023, as projected by the NCDOA. For Hangar Layout 
and Permitting Assistance, the airport executed TBI’s work authorization on August 19, 2021. TBI has been 
coordinating the potential hangar sizes and layouts with the airport for the last several weeks. A revised layout exhibit 
was sent to the airport for review on August 20, 2021. TBI is awaiting site information for hangar developers before a 
stormwater permit modification can be prepared and submitted. TBI is also awaiting the airport’s decision to complete 
a modification for all six hangars or break the hangars into two modifications. Completion of an additional stormwater 
permit modification would require a minor amendment to TBI’s work authorization. The design for taxilane widening will 
commence in early September.  

Mr. Vinson recognized Ms. Brenna Goldner of Talbert & Bright for her excellent work in supporting MRH. She was 
recently monitoring emails and discovered that there were excess NPE funds available, and she sent an email stating 
that MRH could apply for those funds and had all the necessary documentation to do so immediately. Mr. Vinson 
acknowledged that the airport was notified today that they will be receiving approximately $190,000 in leftover 2017 
NPE funds, that other airports have not used, and these funds will be applied towards the fuel farm as a reimbursement. 
Mr. Vinson again acknowledged Ms. Goldner for her hard work and support. 

Maintenance Hangar Upfit 

Mr. Brearey gave an update on the Maintenance Hangar Upfit. He recently met with Mr. Robinson and discussed the 
start date for the maintenance hangar lease which will commence on October 1, 2021. Mr. Brearey briefly detailed the 
site in which they are considering building an additional hangar. Mr. Brearey noted that the contractor performing the 
upfit on the maintenance hangar has visited the site on multiple occasions. Mr. Noble has notified his team and current 
tenants that they will need to vacate the hangar by September 30, 2021. 

Ground Lease Update 

Chairman Joyce noted that the board has received the latest revisions to the ground lease and all recommended 
changes have been included. Mr. Vinson will forward the document to the authority’s attorney to make sure it is 
acceptable before publishing.  

LGC update 

Mr. Vinson stated that the next step for the Local Government Commission (LGC) approval of the installment financing 
with Carteret County is to hold a Public Hearing on September 8, 2021, at the airport. The county attorney was emphatic 
that this type of meeting be in-person and not via video conferencing. The meeting will take place on September 8, 
2021, at 6:00 p.m. at the airport and should take no longer than 10 minutes. It will be a matter of calling the meeting to 
order, motioning to open the public hearing, entertaining any comments, closing the public hearing and then passing 
the resolution to apply for financing with board approval. Mr. Vinson received direction from Ms. Dee Meshaw, County 
Finance Director, on when to publish the notice in the newspaper, what day the public hearing should take place and 
what documentation is necessary. Mr. Vinson acknowledged the covid situation and asked that authority members 
wear their masks during the in-person meeting. The in-person meeting request is to make sure the authority is meeting 
the LGC requirements. Dr. Coles noted that he has a conflict on the meeting date but should be available to dial in.   
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New Business: 

Budget Amendment 

Mr. Vinson reviewed the budget amendment included in the board packet which shows a reduction in the contribution 
amount from Carteret County. Mr. Vinson requested $75,000 for the new fiscal year and budgeted as such. The county 
provided $21,360 less than the budgeted amount. The change is mostly based upon Ms. Sanner’s salary being funded 
by the county. Resolved, Dr. Coles made a motion to accept the budget amendment as submitted while Mr. Brearey 
seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Lease Transfer 

Chairman Joyce asked that he and Mr. Brearey be recused from the Lease Transfer topic due to their involvement in 
the transfer of aircraft and hangar, which will need discussion and approval from the authority. Resolved, Dr. Coles 
made a motion to temporarily recuse Chairman Joyce and Mr. Brearey from this portion of the meeting to discuss the 
lease transfer, while Mr. Higgins seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.  

According to the lease agreement signed on July 1, 2021, subsection 13 states that the lease may be reassigned as 
long as approval is granted by the authority. Dr. Coles suggested approval of the request as the current airplane will 
remain in the hangar, just the owner of the aircraft/hangar lessee name will change. The request is for Real Est Opt 
LLC to reassign the lease to JJJ Aviation LLC. Mr. Vinson requested that the authority authorize the airport manager 
to prepare a statement acknowledging the transfer. Resolved, Dr. Coles made a motion to approve the transfer of the 
lease for Hangar 62 from Real Est Opt LLC to JJJ Aviation LLC and for the airport manager to execute any needed 
and appropriate paperwork to facilitate such transfer, while Mr. Higgins seconded the motion. The motion was 
unanimously carried.   

Chairman’s Report: 

The Chairman’s Report was deferred to a later date.  

Closed Session: 

Resolved, Mr. Parker made a motion to enter into a Closed Session for purpose of discussing confidential information, 
legal matters, personnel, and contract negotiations as permitted by NCGS 143-318.11(a)(1), (3), (5) and (6), while Mr. 
Higgins seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously carried.  

Hearing no further discussion, Dr. Coles made a motion to return to Regular Session, while Mr. Brearey seconded the 
motion. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Additional Business: 

Mr. Vinson notified the authority that the minimum standards document is in process and a second revision will be 
shared with the authority once prepared. Mr. Parker suggested a complete rewrite of the document as some references 
were obsolete.   

Mr. Floyd asked for an update on the recent inquiry regarding a youth flight club. The board was encouraged to hear 
about the inquiry and asked that Mr. Vinson follow-up and request further information regarding expectations. The 
airport also received an inquiry regarding a STEM program and potential affiliation with MRH. The board agrees that 
community involvement is always positive and bodes well for the mission of the authority. Mr. Vinson will reach out to 
the contact to discuss the program and its requirements as soon as he is able.  

The NCAA Conference took place in August and Dr. Coles stated that he gained very useful information from the 
portion of the conference that he was able to attend. Ms. Sanner acknowledged some of the topics that were discussed 
at the conference such as rental rates, lease language, preparedness, virtual tower opportunities and the latest update 
from the Division of Aviation. Dr. Coles mentioned that he spoke with a Virtower representative who described that an 
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ADSB antenna is placed at the airport and will track all takeoffs and landings. Having a program such as this would 
help the authority have a better idea of the volume that MRH sees. Dr. Coles mentioned that if MRH flights were tracked 
it could potentially make surrounding airports appear to have more volume if they are still not on the virtual tower 
experience because they are only estimating the numbers. If all airports were required to use this type of program, 
everyone would be on a level playing field. The DOA noted that there may be grant funding opportunities in the future 
for programs such as this.  

Mr. Brearey asked for an update on the 5010 inspection which took place in late July. Ms. Sanner had a recent 
discussion with the inspector, Mr. Capps, and he advised that the airport should be receiving the report in the coming 
weeks.  

Mr. Vinson observed that one of the airport hangar tenants has been parking his aircraft in one of only two public aircraft 
parking spaces on the field and asked the board for their thoughts on the matter.  

 

Hearing no further discussion, Mr. Parker made a motion to adjourn, while Mr. Brearey seconded the motion. The 
motion was unanimously carried.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jesse Vinson 

Interim Airport Manager / Secretary to the Board 

 
 
 
 

Minutes prepared by: 
Kristen Sanner 
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